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^V World authority in child welfare re­
search and education, Dr. David Fanshel 
will visit Australia during July 1976, at 
the invitation of the Children's Welfare 
Association of Victoria. 

Since 1965, Dr. Fanshel has held the 
post of Professor of the Columbia Uni­
versity School of Social Work where his 
time has been divided between research 
teaching in the Master's and Doctoral 
program, and the direction of a large-
scale research program on the foster care 
of children in New York City. 

In a distinguished career, Dr. Fanshel 
has held positions as Research Director 
for the Family and Children's Service 
(Pennsylvania) and the Child Welfare 
League of America (New York). 

His major research contributions to 
the field of child care include — 
* Studies in Agency Practice (1955-
58) 
* Studies of Foster Parents (1957-60) 
* Disturbed Children in Pyschiatric 
Settings (1963-65) 
* A Follow-up Study of Adopted 
Families (1962-66) 
* The Adoption of American Indian 
Children (1962-70) 

Dr. Fanshel is also currently engaged 
in a study of Advanced Casework Prac­
tice, in addition to the Child Welfare 
Research Program being conducted at 
Columbia University. 

His other professional activities in­
clude membership of the following 
* Research Committee — Child Wel­
fare League of America 
* Research Committee — Family Ser­
vice Association of America 
* Publications Committee — National 
Association of Social Workers (Chair­
man) 
* Child and Family Development Re­
search Review Committee (Office of 
Child Development) 

In addition to many papers and jour­
nal articles, Dr. Fanshel has written the 
following books . . . 

* "An Overview of one Agency's 
Casework Operation" 

* "Social Workers' Perceptions of 
Clients" (Co-author) 

* "Foster Parenthood: A Role 
Analysis" 
* "How They Fared in Adoption: A 
Follow-Up Study" (Co-author) 
* "Far From the Reservation: The 
Transracial Adoption of American In­
dian Children" 
* "Playback: A Marriage in Jeopardy 
Examined" (Co-author) 
* "Dollars and Sense in the Foster 
Care of Children" (Co-author) 

In extending its invitation to Dr. Fan­
shel, the Association aims to focus pub­
lic attention on child welfare issues in 
Victoria during the latter part of 1976. 
Dr. Fanshel will be in Australia from 
18th July to 7th August, and it is antici­
pated that his visit will coincide with the 
conclusion of the Child Care Enquiry 
being conducted in Victoria. 

The major activities planned for the 
visit include the Annual Child Care 
Conference, "All Care and No Respon­
sibility", and Child Care Qeek which is 
held in the first week of August. 

In addition, planning is underway for 
various public lectures and television 
programs. 

While it is envisaged that Dr. Fanshel 
will also be utilised for consultation with 
Government Departments and Univer­
sity lectures, provision does exist for 
limited engagements interstate. 

Organisations wishing to secure Dr. 
Fanshel's services during his time in 
Australia, should contact the Executive 
Director of the Children's Welfare As­
sociation of Victoria. 

V.A. Knight Childrens Welfare 
Association of Victoria. 
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